Ww. 22

LATIN HOME MISSIONARY ASSOC. DAY OF DECISION RADIO BROADCASTS PAUL AND HELEN GROMAN P.O. BOX 1972 SAN BENITO, TEXAS 78586 HAPPY THANKSGIVING NOVEMBER 24TH.!!

CELEBRATING 56 YEARS OF SERVICE FOR THE KING, NOVEMBER 20TH., 2022!!

Dear Friend.

We are so thankful for each friend who has prayed for and continues to support us in our dedication of reaching souls for the Lord. We are so thankful for your love and prayers, as all of our radio programs continue each week faithfully, and we are able to provide scripture booklets and witness to people as the Lord leads. May our dear Lord bless you and supply all your needs each and every day!!

"GOD IS SO GOOD, HE'S SO GOOD TO ME. I LOVE HIM SO, HE'S SO GOOD TO ME!!"

(AND HE'S SO GOOD TO ALL OF US!!)

We also want to thank you for your prayers concerning the latest struggles of our oldest daughter, Carol as she battled a cancerous tumor in her colon. She suffered much pain at times, but it was all removed and she was able to return home with her husband Steve, after 20 days in the Anderson hospital in Houston. They wanted her to stay 5 more days, but she insisted that they had to return home. She also has a personal friend who works in clinical work for a doctor nearby, and she was able to come and assist her. Most tubes and bags were removed on schedule except for a vac tube, but that will be removed soon. She was so happy when she got to attend church again, and friends continue to bring cooked food and keep them well supplied, helping to lift the burden of the family.

One Christian friend, Lana, who took Selah to therapy while Noah worked part time, had to have surgery last week, so we all prayed much for her in return for her kind help for Carol's family, and she came out in very good shape. Praise God!! Then, this morning, 3 young people came to our door with a frozen turkey and trimmings. It was from some anonymous person or group, so now we can share with Carol's family and their single lady pastor and an elderly lady friend, as on other Thanksgivings and Christmas times. This provision shows we have so much to thank God for, and rejoice in Him for!! We did get to witness to the young people and give them booklets, which touched their hearts and made them very happy.

For several months, Lana and her husband Roscoe, along with their two teen children, had been taking Noah to youth group meetings near Bayview, but one Friday night, when Steve was driving Noah to the meeting, a large deer-like Nigali ran into the car. (The Nigalis were imported from India in 1935 by the owner of the King's Ranch south of Corpus Christi. A friend, Milton, who hunts deer, said they taste better than a white-tail deer). We praise God that Steve and Noah were not injured, but the front and middle left side of the car was damaged, which the insurance took care of. So, these are the reasons why we have so much to be thankful for and rejoice in God for, at this Thanksgiving time, as well as ALWAYS!! "REJOICE IN THE LORD ALWAY: AND AGAIN I SAY, REJOICE!! Philippians 4:4.

We are also thankful that we got our governor back instead of the man who used foul words at times in front of audiences. We're not sure of all the final results of the election in other states, but we still know that whatever the outcome, that God is in complete control, and we must keep our eyes on and trust in the Lord completely!! Praise Him forever!! Read Psalm 23, 24, 121,150 etc.

Thank you again for your prayers and support for our ministry!! May God bless <u>you</u> and <u>your family</u>!! We do pray often for you, so keep looking up, Jesus <u>is</u> coming soon!!

In the Love of Jesus,

Paul + Helon

Paul and Helen